
We have a 
lovely new 
Primary Robins 
music teacher 
and it was 
fantastic 
watching her 
work with our 
Year 2’s this 
week. 

There are some great 
new displays going up 

in the hall ready for 
our Jubilee 

celebrations! 
 

More details  
to follow  

soon! 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Parents, 
 
A short week at Ongar this week because of 
the bank holiday but no less busy. 
Like every other primary school over the 
next few weeks we are looking at how well 
our children are progressing.  Year 6 have 
their KS2 SATs next week, Year 2 are doing 
some ‘special papers’ and the rest of the 
school will have some assessments before 
half term. Some of these assessments are 
dictated by the Government, some we do 
to help children understand how tests work 
and some we do to give us information for 
reports.  In truth all our teachers know 
exactly where the children are and what 
they need to do next. 
All we ask of our children is that they do 
their best and possibly get some early 
nights!  
Have a good weekend! Mrs T L Good 

Headlines 
6th May 2022  

Football 

Champions 

On Tuesday 3rd May the Year 6 football team played 
their final league match for Ongar Place. This was a 
match played at Abbey Rangers against Thorpe School. 
Ongar started brightly, and were able to pass the ball 
around in style (unlike last week- don’t mention the 
size of the pitch!). Ongar took control with 2 early 
goals- one from Matthew and one from Cooper. 
The pressure from Ongar was relentless and they 
added 4 further goals in the second half to end up 6-0 
winners. The other goals came from Matthew (3 
altogether), Leo and Lucas. 
This capped off a dominant season in the league in 
which the team defeated all the teams they played. 
The smallest victory was by 4 goals. 
This meant that Ongar Place are the ERPSSA Under 11 
(Small schools) League Champions for 2021/2022 
season. The team were presented with the trophy by 
Mrs Good and she commented on what a fantastically 
talented and generous team they are. 
The trophy is now being engraved and will be 
presented again in front of school in the near future. 
Well done to the team – Matthew, Leo, Kieran, 
Nathan, Eric, Cooper, Oliver and Lucas W. We mustn’t 
forget that Dylan, Luca and Harry each played a game 
back in the autumn term too. 
Thank you to all the parents who have been so 
supportive throughout the season. I think they will 
agree the boys (including the three Year 5 boys Arthur, 
Isaac and Oliver who played in tournaments and the 
cup) deserved something from the season and this was 
a fitting end. 
 

Ongar Place Nursery 
Swimming is really getting underway now.  
It was lovely to see our Tuesday morning 
Nursery children in the pool for the first 
time this week.  Well done to all of you and 
thank you to our parent helpers.  


